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   Celebrating           

 Our 33rd Year 

Founded 

 In 1983 

PO Box 14003  

Mill Creek, WA 98082  

Visit us on the web at: www.nwwsms.com 

Preserving the music that is too country for Jazz and too jazz for Country  

   

Dance to the MusicDance to the MusicDance to the Music   
at theat theat the   Western Swing Showcase: Sunday, April 10thWestern Swing Showcase: Sunday, April 10thWestern Swing Showcase: Sunday, April 10th    

    

at the Lynnwood Eagles, Lynnwood, Washingtonat the Lynnwood Eagles, Lynnwood, Washington  
  

19223 HWY 99 - THREE BLOCKS NORTH OF 196TH STREET ON HWY 99 
 

WOOD DANCE FLOOR - NICE SEATING - FAMILIES WELCOME - FOOD AVAILABLE 

LIVE MUSIC AND DANCING:  1:00 - 5:00 
 

Featuring Paul Cooper & Pickinô CoopFeaturing Paul Cooper & Pickinô CoopFeaturing Paul Cooper & Pickinô Coop 

 

Taught by Paul Elliott, Pete Martin and Elena DeLisle-Perry 
 

VOCALISTS WELCOME!!!  (Yes, we are ready to add vocalists to the musical mix!) 
 

     Even if you missed the first session, there is still time to join in the rest of the Spring workshops!  I have to admit, after the first 

two hours, I left wanting more!  One more workshop will be held in April at Dusty Strings . . . going over standard tunes, 

working on bandstand etiquette and the basics of improvisation.   Then, in May, we will continue working on the music in the 

morning,  and come together to play for a dance that afternoon.  (I donõt know about the rest of the band, but the fiddle section is going 

to awesome by May!)  

     Western Swing is music made for dancing.  At the May workshop, there will be dance instruction led by MaryLee Lykes.  

Later that afternoon, she will be bringing in her students (others are welcome as well) to dance to the music of the newly formed 

2016 Western Swing Workshop Band (ok, we really havenõt discussed a name . . . I have taken liberties here). 

     In May, the NWWSMS will host a full -scale, 6-hour western swing band clinic which will be held at the Lake City Eagles 

from 10 am to 4 pm on Saturday, May 14th (food available).  Several rooms are reserved, so we will 

have lots of opportunity to break down into smaller 

groups for more personalized instruction. 
 

Watch for additional information on Facebook, on 

our website (www.nwwsms.com) and at the 

monthly Showcases. 
 

The fun has just begun! 
Bring a friend and join in! 

Western Swing Spring Workshops Begin!Western Swing Spring Workshops Begin!   
Two Locations:  

Dusty Strings Music School:  Saturday, April 23, 1:30 PM - 3:30 PM  
 

Lake City Eagles:  Saturday, May 14th, 10 am to 4 pm  

http://www.nwwsms.com
http://nwwsms.com/events%20-%20copy.htm
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President, Jeanne 
Yearian, called the 
meeting to order at 
10:30 am.   
 
Present by Verbal 
Role Call: Lou Bischoff, 
Sharon Capps, Shelley 
McNaughton, Jerry 
Seitz, Sharon Smith, 
Alice Striegel, Dave 
Wheeler. 

 

Excused: Dave DuChane, 
 

Treasurer:  Treasurer Sharon Capps 
presented the financial reports for January and 
February 2016.  
 

Bills:  Approved to pay. 
 

Committee Reports:   
 

     Newsletter/Website: Jeanne Yearian 
reported that the Workshops scheduled for 
Spring are posted on the website and through 
a link on Facebook,  They will be listed as 
events on Facebook in the coming week to 
remind people as the events come closer.  
     Membership Committee Report:  Dave 
Wheeler reported that currently the NWWSMS 
has 207 paid up members with 2 new 
members in 2016.  A notice was placed in the 
March newsletter announcing the plans for the 
new membership roster.  A revision was made 
to the membership application that includes the 
option of not being listed in the membership 
roster which is currently being compiled. To be 
included or excluded on this roster, members 
must submit information by April 30, 2016.  It is 
planned to have the roster ready for distribution 
at the August festival.  
     Sunshine:  Lou Bischoff updated ñSharing 
the Journey.ò 
     Showcase:  Lou Bischoff reported that the 
host band for April will be Paul Cooper and 
Pickinõ Coop.  For May the host band will be 
Southern Comfort. 
     Hall of Fame:  Jeanne Yearian reported 
that that a copy of the NWWSMSôs  renewed 
liability insurance policy has been given to the 
Manager of the Auburn Eagles.  All of the 
contract requirements have now been 
met.  Members are encouraged to begin 
soliciting prizes for this yearôs raffle.  
 

Raffle Update:  Steve Carter has generously 
offered to make/donate a commemorative quilt 
for the raffle.  News was just received that Al 

MINUTES FROM THE BOARD 
 

MARCH 13, 2016 

Alice Striegel 
Secretary 

 Anderson will donate Mariner tickets along 
with a Mariner Moose plush toy again this 
year.  Our sincere thanks to Steve and Al for 
their generous support.  Other raffle prizes will 
be needed.  
 

Fifteen Hall of Fame nominations have now 
been received.  The Nominating Committee 
will be reviewing the bios during the coming 
month and report to the Board in April. 
     Workshop Report:  Jerry Seitz reported 
that the Spring schedule has been confirmed.  
Two workshops will be held at Dusty Strings 
on Saturday, April 2 and April 23, both from 
1:30 to 3:30.  Completing the series, a 
workshop/band clinic will be held at the Lake 
City Eagles (Aerie #1) on Saturday, May 14, 
from 10 am to 4 pm.  Workshops will be 
staffed by Paul Elliott, Pete Martin and Elena 
DeLisle-Perry. 
 

Unfinished Business: 
 

Filing for 501(c)(3) Status:  Dave Wheeler 
reported that completing the application is 
nearing completion. 
 

New Business:  There was no new business 
to report. 
 

The meetingôs minutes were read and 
approved by the board members present.  
Motion passed to adjourn at 11:45 am. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Alice Striegel, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Northwest  Western  Swing  

Music  Society  
 

A NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION FORMED 
IN NOVEMBER 1983 BY A GROUP OF 
MUSICIANS AND ENTHUSIASTS FOR THE 
PURPOSE OF PRESERVING, PROMOTING 
& PERFORMING WESTERN SWING 
MUSIC. 

 

2016 Officers and Board Members 
 

President:   Jeanne Yearian 
21221-174th Ave SE, Renton, WA 98058 
Phone: 425-432-7888 (h); 206-271-2295 (c) 
Email:  jeanneyearian@yahoo.com 
 

Vice-Pres: Dave Wheeler 
3116-1/2 Tulalip, Everett, WA 98201 
Phone:  425-238-7696 
Email:  dvwhlr862@gmail.com 
 

Secretary:   Alice Striegel 
2708 Mission Beach Hts, Tulalip, WA 98271 
Phone:  360-659-9713 
Email:  alicecedars@msn.com 
 

Treasurer:  Sharon Capps 
16625-41st Dr. NE, Unit A 
Arlington, WA  98223 
Phone:  425-218-6515 
Email:  ress8shk@comcast.net 
 

Board Members:   Lou Bischoff, Dave DuChane, 
Shelley McNaughton, Jerry Seitz, Sharon Smith 
 

Annual Membership: 
Full membership (one couple at one address): 

$25.00 
Single membership:  $20.00 

 

Business Address 
PO Box 14003,  Mill Creek, WA  98082 

 

Visit us on the web at: www.nwwsms.com 
to read the newsletter in full color 

and 
Like us on FACEBOOK at 

Northwest Western Swing Music Society 
 

Contact the editor, 
jeanneyearian@yahoo.com, to receive our 

newsletter electronically. 

   Celebrating           

 Our 33rd Year 
Founded 

 In 1983 

PHOTO  CREDITS: 
 

Showcase/Workshop photos by Jeanne Yearian & 
Lou Bischoff.  Our thanks to Dennis Ford for the 

photo of Jay Riley. 

 

Itôs Motherôs Day! 
 

 Letôs make it special! 
Hereôs an idea:  Take mom out 
for brunch, then drop by the 
Lynnwood Eagles for music 

and dancing!  
 

Dance at the Lynnwood 
Eagles  

 

19223 Hwy 99 
(Three Blocks North of 196th Street) 

 

May 8thMay 8thMay 8th    
 

with  

The Southern 
Comfort Band  

http://www.nwwsms.com


     Many  thanks 

to Butch Gibson 

& Pardners for 

h o s t i n g  t h e 
Societyõs Annual 

B o b  W i l l s 
B i r t h d a y 
Celebration at the March Showcase.   

Although I had to leave early, I could tell 
I missed a great afternoon of western 

swing music.  
     Breaking news:  A Bobby Flores 
western swing cruise leaving from Seattle 

in August 2017. . . returning just in time 
for the annual festival.  For all the details 
see page 12! 

     Nominations for the 2016 Hall of 
Fame are closed and the Inductees for 

2016 should be listed in the May 
newsletter!  And, while weõre on the 
subject of the 2016 Festival & Hall of 

Fame, we are looking for prizes for this 
yearõs raffle.  Last yearõs will be hard to 

beat . . . but, letõs try! 

     We are so pleased that Kelly Gibson 
has agreed to run the raffle and Split-the-

Pot during the festival again this year.  
Kelly not only adds energy and fun to 
any event she takes part in, she also has 

great organizational skills.   
     I know Iõve said this before but it is 

worth repeating:  Jerry Seitz and the 
Education Committee have put together 
a FANTASTIC series of workshops this 

Spring. Details are on page 1 of the 

newsletter with a flyer on the last page.  
Plan to attend and bring a friend!  Believe 

me, you wonõt be disappointed. 

     We had a great turnout for the first 
workshop last Saturday.  The only piece 

that might be missing was a bit more 
participation from our members who 
might encourage some of the participants 

to take their interest one step beyond  the 
workshops.  Itõs been my experience that 

no one gets involved in an organization 
without the opportunity to establish a 
new friendship or two along the way.  If 

you are looking for a new friend to share 
your musical interests, plan to come to 
the next workshops.  You never know 

who you might meet! 

     We are so pleased to have Paul 

Cooper and Pickinõ Coop playing for the 

April Showcase.  Stop by and take a turn 
or two around the dance floor. 

Until next month,  

JY 

Jeanne YearianJeanne YearianJeanne Yearian   
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Around the NorthWest 

Support Live, Local Music 

 

For regular appearances at a particular venue 
to be included in the newsletter, contact the 
editor.  Contact information for a member 
band is always welcome. 
 

    Southern Comfort.  For bookings or 
schedule updates call Shelley at (206) 235-
0530.  Check out The Southern Comfort 
Bandôs current activities on Facebook! 
 

     Steel Country.  For bookings or schedule 
updates call Duane at (425) 870-7311 or Pat 
at (425) 745-3798. 
 

     The Barn Door Slammers.  For 
information on upcoming play dates, check 
their website at: www.barndoorslammers.com. 
 

     The Oregon Valley Boys.  For information 
on upcoming play dates, check their website 
at: www.oregonvalleyboys.com. 
 

     Mike Faast and the Jangles. For  
information on upcoming play dates, check 
their website at:  www.janglesband.com 
 

     Lloyd Hooper and the Cascade Ramblers.  
Check the calendar at the Sedro-Woolley 
Legion and/or call Lloyd for additional 
information on upcoming play dates at: 

(home) 360-757-0486.  (cell) 360-202-6930 
 

     Sharyn Lee and the Sundowners.  Visit 
their website for  information on upcoming 
play dates:  www.thesundownersband.com 

 
 

     Ken Fullerton and Country Fever. Auburn 
Eagles, every Monday, 6-9 pm. Food 
available.  First Fridays dinner/dance at the 
Black Diamond Eagles from 5:30 to 9:00.   
 

Call 253-922-7888 or 253-380-2445 
for more information. 

     Thank you for your heartfelt congrats as I am 
so honored to have received 2016 AMA DJ of 
the Year.   
     What a coup for KOOP non-profit community 
radio to win out over the big dogs, including 3 
Siriusxm DJ's.  A total of 10 DJ's were 
nominated and I am sure all of them are 
deserving as well but Ameripolitan holds public 
open voting and the popular vote won out. 
     Thanks to all who did vote and take part in 
the process.  Appreciate all you do keeping the 
flame alive! 

     Best always...see you on the radio!  
Ted Branson 

Under the X in Texas 
Tuesdays 9-11am 

KOOP 91.7 FM Austin, Texas 
koop.org 

 
PS:  Mail CDs 
to be reviewed 

or aired to: 
5341 Burnet 

Rd 
Austin, Tx 

78756 

 Prez  Sez- 

The NWWSMS Newsletter 

has gone digital  

  

     If you know someone who has been 
receiving a paper copy of this newsletter, 
please remind them to send us their current e-
mail address to continue receiving the 
newsletter electronically.   
     E-mail jeanneyearian@yahoo.com with the 
request to be added to the list of e-mail 
recipients.  The newsletter is also available on 
the website at: 

www.nwwsms.com/newsletters.htm 

The following e-mail was 
received from Austin, 
Texas DJ, Ted Branson. 
 

If you arenôt familiar with 
Tedôs work and 
contributions to preserving Americaôs roots 
music, get a glimpse by checking out the 
interview he conducted for us with 2014 HOF 
Inductee, Carolyn Martin, while we were together 
at the 2014 Cowtown Society of Western Musicôs 
Swingfest.  You can find it posted at: 
www.nwwsms.com. 

 

TED BRANSON IN THE KOOP STUDIO, 2016 
AMERIPOLITAN AWARD WINNER 

http://www.barndoorslammers.com/
http://www.oregonvalleyboys.com/
http://www.Janglesband.com
http://www.thesundownersband.com
http://www.koop.org/programs/under-the-x-in-texas
http://www.nwwsms.com/newsletters.htm
http://nwwsms.com/swing%20it%20series%20-%20copy.htm


www.westernswingsociety.net  
Join the conversation on Facebook: 
Sacramento Western Swing Society 

Cherishing the Memories  
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With Well Wishes and Prayers  
 

Betty Hasting 

Sandy Macham 

Jeannie Poe 

Kris Burnett 

Ken Jones 

Robert LaClaire 

Harlan Kubos 

Lavena Hill 

Lloyd Hooper 

Carl Christofferson 

Wanda Ramos Love 

Chuck Robbins 

Lane Johnson 

Jack Naughton 

Keith Holter 

Howard Edwards 

Sharing theSharing theSharing the    

JourneyJourneyJourney    

Did we miss someone or 

do you know of someone 

who should be included in the next 

Sharing the Journey report? 

Please let us know. 
 

Contact a member of the Board 

or the editor of the newsletter 

(see page 2). 

A friend is someone who knows the 
song in your heart  

And can sing it back to you  
When you have forgotten the 

words.  
 

-Unknown - 

Cindy De Leon 

Harold Selby 

Roy Lee Brown 

Tony Graziano 

Web Tipton 

Jerry Dezotell 

Ron Hutchinson 

Vi & Darrell  
     Anderson 

Betty Reeves 

Rod Rodriguez 

Chuck Woods 

Pat Gore 

Jim Gough 

Gail Gough 

Dawn Hill 

Condolences 
 

To Jetta Riley, family and friends 
     on the loss of her husband, Jay. 
 

To LeRoy Brigge, family and friends 
     on the loss of his wife, Toppy.  
 

To the Bailey family and many friends 
     on the loss of Bill. 
 

To the Strube family and friends on the  
     loss of Durwood.  
 

To Ray & Jeanne Poe, family and friends 
     on the loss of their son, Terry.  

      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     Durwood Strube, of Proctor, went home 
to his Lord and Savior Thursday, March 31, 
2016, at the age of 78. 
     He was born September 7, 1937, in 
Dublin, Texas, to N.H. ñBillò Strube and 
Winnie Margaret Gray Strube. He married 
Donna Joan Neal December 23, 1955, in 
Proctor. 
     Durwood lived in the Proctor community 
for over 53 years. He was employed as a 
sewing machine mechanic for Sidran 
Manufacturing in Brownwood for over 45 
years and as a musician as well. He was a 
member of Hope Masonic Lodge of 
Comanche, York Rite Lodge of Brownwood, 
and a past member of the Scottish Rite. He 
was a member of the Cowboy Church of 
Erath County for many years.     
     Durwood was a charter member of the 
Cowtown Society of Western Music and 
received the Presidentôs Choice Award in 
2004. He was inducted into the Texas 
Western Swing Hall of Fame in 2011, the 
Western Swing Music Society of the 
Southwest in 2013, and the NorthWest 
Western Swing Music Society in 2014.  
     Durwood was active with various cutting 
horse associations and loved trail riding. He 
enjoyed playing western swing music, riding 
cutting horses and playing fast pitch softball. 
Durwood loved spending time with his family 
and many friends. He will be missed by all 
who knew him. 
     If desired, memorial contributions may be 
made Cowboy Church of Erath County at 
4945 US HWY 67, Stephenville, Texas 
76401 or to the Texas Scottish Rite Hospital 
for Children at 2222 Welborn Street, Dallas, 
Texas 75219, in loving memory of Durwood. 

Durwood Strube  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     5/6/1931 - 2/24/2016 Jay Riley, 84, of West 
Sacramento went to be with our Lord on 
February 24, 2016. He was a loving husband 
to Jetta for over 61 years. He was born in 
Texarkana, TX, during the depression. Jay 
became an Eagle Scout in his boyhood and 
learned to play the guitar at 16. It wasnôt until  
1950 he began playing steel guitar.  He was 
part of many popular bands in the area that 
traveled the Ark-La-Tex area in the 40's and 
50's. 
     1954 was a memorable year for Jay.  He 
got to work with Elvis Presley and married his 
one-and-only Jetta Rae Smith.  In 1955 Jay 
moved to California, where he continued 
playing for several different bands.  He also 
worked in the Heavy Duty Truck Parts industry 
as a salesman in the Sacramento Valley for 58 
years.  
     He was a steel guitar musician for 65 years 
who played on the Louisiana Hayride, and was 
the first inductee of the Western Swing Society 
in Sacramento in 1982. Jay was inducted into 
the NorthWest Western Swing Music Society 
in 2001. He will be greatly missed by family 
and friends. 
 

(Photo by Dennis Ford.  Parts of the above 
published in The Sacramento Bee on 
Mar. 9, 2016.) 

James W. Riley  

http://www.westernswingsociety.net
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TTTHEHEHE   AWAôAWAôAWAôSSS   
WWWESTERNESTERNESTERN   SSSWINGWINGWING    FFFINALISTSINALISTSINALISTS    FORFORFOR   201520152015    

  

Western Swing Male  
Coby Carter 

  

Western Swing Female  
Stacey Lee Guse 

  

Western Swing Duo/Group  
5 Miles West 

  

Western Swing Album  
Trail Jazz 

Cowboy Joe Babcock 
  

Western Swing Song  
Love Is A Lingering Thing 

Susie Blue/Lonesome Fellas 
  

Instrumentalist  
Tim Atwoodñkeyboard 

From your Western Swing family 

here in the Northwest,  
 

Congratulations to all of  those 

who were chosen as AWAõs 

2015 Nominees and Finalists 

 

 

Included in the following are the  
2016 Western Swing  

Award Winners:  
 

Western Swing Female:  
Carolyn Martin  

 

Western Swing Male:  
Jason Roberts  

 

Western Swing Group:  
Billy Mata and The Texas Tradition  

 

Ameripolitan DJ:  
Ted Branson  

 

Ameripolitan Festival:  
San Angelo Cowboy Gathering  

2016 Ameripolitan Music Awards  

Held Tuesday, February 16th 2016  

at the Paramount Theatre, Austin TX  

 

For a complete listing of categories and winners for 

2016, go to www.ameripolitan.com    

 

Join Us!!!Join Us!!!Join Us!!!   
June 8th June 8th June 8th ---   11th11th11th    

http://www.ameripolitan.com/
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MOTELS SPONSORING THE 2016 NWWSMS 
WESTERN SWING FESTIVAL/HALL OF FAME  

To receive special prices listed below  
Call the front desk and ask for the óWestern Swing Ratesô  

  

Comfort Inn  Located at  1 - 16th St NE, Auburn, WA 

Western Swing flat rate . . . $ 105.00 for rooms 

Phone:  253-333-8888 
Amenities:  Free wireless high-speed Internet access, Free local calls, Indoor 
pool, Indoor hot tub.  Complementary hot breakfast with eggs, meat, waffles, 
yogurt, fresh fruit, cereal and more, including your choice of hot waffle flavors. 
 

Guest House Inn  Located at  9 - 14th St NW, Auburn, WA 

Western Swing flat rate . . . $ 89.00 for rooms (if booked before 7/01/15) 

Phone:  253-735-9600 
Amenities:  Free wireless high-speed Internet access, Complementary breakfast 
with coffee, tea, muffins, juice, fresh fruit, cereal, sausages, biscuits with gravy.  
All rooms with cable TV, coffee maker, hair dryer, ironing board, microwave and 
refrigerator. 
 

Travelodge Suites  Located at 9 - 16th St NW, Auburn, WA 

Western Swing flat rate . . . $ 65.00 for rooms 

Phone:  253-833-7171 
Amenities:  Complimentary breakfast with coffee, tea, danish, muffins, toast, 
juice, fresh fruit, Belgian waffles, oatmeal and cereal; coffeemakers; hair dryers, 
cable TV. 

Special Note: 

Make your motel reservations as soon as possible! 
The motels listed are available but you must call them directly and ask for 

the WESTERN SWING RATES. 

      

      

      

198319831983---2016 Celebrating 33 Years!2016 Celebrating 33 Years!2016 Celebrating 33 Years!   
The Northwest Western Swing Music Societyôs 

 Western Swing Music Western Swing Music 
Festival &Festival &   

ñHall of FameòñHall of Fameò  
August 12 -14, 2016 

 

At the Auburn Eagles Club - 702 óMò Street SE, Auburn, WA 
With Its Beautiful, Big Dance Floor - Three Days of Great Music 
(Please note:  Minors are not allowed in the club for this event) 

 

     Unlike a lot of festivals, at Bob Wills Day, it doesn't cost a thing to 
enjoy many of our popular events, like, the downtown parade, arts and 
crafts show at the FREE Outdoor Concert on   Saturday, April 30th at 
1:30 pm, featuring Friends of the Original Texas Playboys along with 
Western Swing Entertainer of the Year, Billy Mata and Texas 
Fiddleman, Jason Roberts.  The outdoor concert will be held on the old 
football field next to the high school. 
 

Thursday dance tickets are $15.00 
Friday & Saturday dance tickets are $20 per person 

 

     Thursday night April 23rd 8:00 p.m., we will kick off our annual Bob 
Wills dances with a show like never before. This year we are excited to 
welcome a compliation of great Western Swing performers. Joe 
Settlemires, Bobby Koefer, Jason Roberts, Wayne Glassen, Lee 
Barlow  and Jimmy Burson.  
     On Friday, April 24th, your $20.00 ticket gets you in for both Jake 
Hooker and the Outsiders and Friends of the Original Texas 
Playboys. Dancing from 5:30 p.m. to midnight! 
     On Saturday, April 25th, we welcome back our long-time 
friend Jody Nix and The Texas Cowboys for a wonderful dance. The 
South Plains College western swing band will kick things off at 5:30 - 
$20 for a ticket.  Also, don't forget about live music in the Bob Wills 
Museum featuring Jason Roberts. 
     For more information you can call the Bob Wills Museum in Turkey 
any weekday at 806-423-1253. 
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Photo Highlights  
March 13 Showcase & April 2 Workshop  

 

Come by and let us overwhelm you with 
hospitality and the sounds of Western Swing 

music . . . made in America!  

Hope to see everyone at the April Showcase!  
Save a smile for the camera!  


